

To Teignbridge District Council: planning@teignbridge.gov.uk

19/01319/MAJ - Land At South West Exeter NGR 291652 89142, Markham Lane, Shillingford Abbot, Devon. Approval of details in respect of 102 dwellings and associated, infrastructure and open space (approval sought for layout, scale, landscaping and appearance)

4th March 2020

Dear Ms Williams

Exeter Cycling Campaign welcomes the opportunity to comment on the development proposal for this site. We note that the application is for approval of details relating to Parcel 15 of the development granted outline planning permission under reference 15/00708/MAJ.

We previously commented on 15/00708 on 1st February 2019 and have considered relevant aspects of those comments to this application as follows:

Access for People Walking and Cycling

We were pleased to note that the Developer noted the importance of providing "safe, attractive and accessible routes providing an opportunity for new residents to travel to these facilities on foot, cycling or by bus rather than using the private car" in the sustainability statement accompanying the outline application.

We note that this application for Parcel 15 lies adjacent to a proposed public open space, which offers the potential for walking and cycling routes to the proposed school site adjacent to the A379. However, if Parcel 15 is constructed before these routes are established the only travel option for residents will be by car around the existing road network.

We therefore recommend that conditions are imposed on this development to establish off-road cycle routes through the proposed public open space to the school before occupation of completed properties.

We are pleased to note that a 3.5m shared footway/cycleway is proposed on the west side of this development alongside Chudleigh Road from the site access road towards the south. However, we are concerned that this is not included in the adopted highway plan and that it does not connect into the development (eg. Between plots 6 and 7). We are also concerned that the footway along Chudleigh Road does not continue to the north of the site access road towards Exeter. We are aware that Exeter City Council have an aspiration to construct a footway along Chudleigh Road to the north which this footway could connect to.

We note that there are no connections from the northern half of the proposed development to the adjacent proposed public open space. This is important for amenity purposes and to encourage sustainable travel to the north towards Exeter through the adjacent development.

Cycle Parking

The Design and Access Statement March 2015 for the wider Matford Barton development says:

"Cycle parking facilities will be provided at all points of interest within the site i.e. the educational facility, local centre etc. Parking facilities will also be incorporated within the design of the residential areas and individual properties where appropriate."

And suggests cycle parking principles that "could" be followed.

8.3.5. The following principles shall be applied wherever possible;

- » Cycle parking should be good quality and placed in prominent locations to help increase sustainable travel choices.
- » Cycle parking spaces for individual dwellings should be provided within the curtilage of the residential dwelling.
- » For flats cycle parking should be provided as a secure communal facility.

We are concerned that there are no details of cycle storage for properties in this development without garages. This particularly applies to Plots 16-19, 29, 30, 33, 46-53, 61-66 and 71-74 that do not appear to have any provision for cycle storage. We also note that the garages for plot 29 and 33 are remote from the house, which would deter the use of bicycles stored there.

If cycling is to be encouraged as a sustainable mode of transport, providing health benefits, giving young people independence, helping reduce CO₂ emissions, improving air quality and easing congestion we urge you to insist the applicant makes cycling an easy choice for future residents of this development.

Kind regards,

Roy Russell for and on behalf of:

EXETER CYCLING CAMPAIGN

exetercyclingcampaign.org.uk

Twitter: @ExeterCycling

Facebook: ExeterCyclingCampaign